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Memorandum 

Date:   April 19, 2024 

To:    Joint Economic Development Organization (JEDO) Board Members 

From:  Braxton Copley, JEDO Finance Committee Chairman  

Re: Project Status Update 

In conformance with Mutual Covenant 6 of the Shawnee County (County) / City of Topeka (City) 

Interlocal Agreement relating to the 2017-2031, ½ Cent, Countywide Sales Tax, attached are separate 

County and City project status updates. Please note that County sales tax projects were not prioritized in 

the agreement’s Exhibit A. 

Staff from the City and County have each prepared their own project list and projections of future sales 

tax revenue.  Please note that these are projections which are subject to the actual sales as well as 

potential action at the State level that could significantly reduce the revenue such as elimination of sales 

tax on the sale of groceries. 

The City ran projections at a 2%, 4% and 6% future sales tax increases.  It is important to note that even 

at the most favorable 6% growth rate, there would be a $3.2M shortfall at the expiration of the sales tax 

term while the shortfall with the most conservative growth rate is $16.7M.   

The County ran projections at 1%, 2.5% and 4% growth rates.  The conservative projection of 1% 
revenue growth results in a shortfall of $5M while the optimistic projection of 4% growth results in a 
surplus of $5M.  Any surplus will be directed towards County bridges that are in need of rehabilitation or 
replacement, the costs of which continue to increase as they have done so for specifically identified 
road projects.  
 
The City’s construction cost estimates are based on current project pricing and the scope of work for 

each project is based on reconstruction of pavement and replacement of storm sewer along with the 

addition of complete streets items such as sidewalk, shared use path, and lighting. Obviously, the 

governing body for each party has the ability to alter the scope of the projects to reduce the cost 

thereby being able to fund more projects. 

Please let us know if you have any questions. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

JEDO Finance Committee 
    Braxton Copley, City of Topeka Public Works Director  
    Josh McAnarney, City of Topeka Budget Director 
    Curt Niehaus, Shawnee County Public Works Director 
    Jennifer Sauer, Shawnee County Financial Administrator 
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